
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S 
 

April 24 
Fathers & Sons:  
Growing Together 

11:00 AM 

 
April 30 

Feast of St. Catherine  
of Siena, OP 

Dominican Rite Mass 
7:00 PM 

 
May 2 

May Crowning 
9:00 AM Mass 

375 NE Clackamas St. Portland, OR 97232 | holyrosarypdx.org | 503-235-3163 

Third Sunday of Easter | 18 April 2021 

Mass 
Sunday Vigil 5:30 PM Saturday 

Sunday 7, 9, & 11 AM (Dominican Rite: Latin)  

  1 & 5:30 PM 

Weekdays 6 AM (Dominican Rite: Latin) 

  7 AM, 12 Noon 

First Friday 7:30 PM (Dominican Rite: Latin) 

Saturday 6 AM (Dominican Rite: Latin) 

  8 AM 

Confession  
Weekdays 11 AM – 12 PM 

First Friday 7 – 7:30 PM 

Saturday 4 – 5:30 PM 

First Sunday half hour before each Mass 

Adoration 
Weekdays  12:30 – 2:30 PM 



 

Dear Parishioners: 
Liturgy In Focus:  The Communion Paten 

The Communion Paten is 
modeled after the priest's 
paten used at the altar 
during the celebration of 
Mass.  The Communion 
Paten is distinguished by 
the attached handle which 
the server uses to 

accompany the distribution of Holy Communion to the 
faithful. 
We are happy to see more of our parishioners return in-person 
to Masses celebrated in our parishes.  With heightened 
awareness of clean hands, face coverings, and reasonable social 
distancing, here are some helpful reminders for all of us 
receiving Holy Communion aided by use of the Communion 
Paten. 
The Communion Paten is placed under the chin of those 
receiving Holy Communion.  As such, it is important to 
minimize and avoid unnecessary contact, namely with: 
1.  Fingers.  Some place their hands in a praying position with 
fingers pointed up toward and touching their chin.  Please 
allow some space for the paten.  Positioning your fingers 
forward rather than upward is an easy fix.  Placing your hands 
at your side or below the veil of the communion rail is also a 
solution. 
2.  Long hair.  For those with shoulder-length hair or longer, 
please be mindful of hair that tends to fall forward or curve 
inward.  A head tilted up usually does the trick.  If your chin is 
slightly further forward than your nose, then that resolves most 
hair issues. 
3.  Tongues.  Problems can occur when your tongue sticks out 
too far or simply not far enough.  Ideally, your tongue ought to 
stick out past your lower teeth while the tip of your tongue 
rests directly on your lower lip.  I assure you that more hand-
to-hand contact occurs with Communion on the Hand than 
happens hand-to-tongue contact occurring with Communion 
on the Tongue.   The host is dry and the tongue is wet.  It will 
stick.  And all of your priests have years of target practice.  Be 
at peace.  
4.  Face masks.  Please remove your face mask before 
receiving communion.  A common practice is to lower your 
face mask so it adheres to or hugs your chin.  This works for 
most.  But what does NOT work is loosening only one side of 
your face mask so that it dangles by one ear.  This doesn't allow 
for a proper placing of the paten underneath the chin and your 
mask can end up making contact with the paten.   
And lastly, 
5.  Saying "Amen."  In the Ordinary Form (all of our English 
Masses are Ordinary Form), it is appropriate that the faithful 
who are receiving Holy Communion respond with "Amen" to 
the priest's statement of "The Body of Christ."  It is important 
that if and when you respond with "Amen" that you say 
it BEFORE the host is placed on your tongue.  It doesn't make 
much sense to say anything while the host is still in your 
mouth.  I have witnessed hosts falling out of mouths because 
of this.  Hence, we use the Communion Paten as a catch-all for 
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Sunday, 18 April 
Third Sunday of Easter 
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whenever things go amiss. 
It's great to see our pews filling up with the returning 
faithful.  Welcome back! 
Peace, 
 

- Fr. Mark Francis Manzano, OP 
 
THE HOMESCHOOL COMMENCEMENT 
CEREMONY for the class of 2021 will be taking place on 
Saturday, June 12th, 2021 at 11 AM followed by a 
Baccalaureate Mass and reception. All of Our Lady of the Most 
Holy Rosary Ministry homeschooled seniors are welcome to 
participate in this year’s Commencement ceremony and 
Baccalaureate Mass. All parish high school seniors, whether 
public, private or homeschool are invited to participated in this 
year’s Baccalaureate Mass. If you have a son or daughter who 
would like to participate or if you have further questions, please 
email Deidre Doran at ddoran5@msn.com for the link to fill 
out the online form. Deadline to sign up and pay for 
participation in the Commencement ceremony or Baccalaureate 
Mass is Sunday, April 25th. There will be a mandatory meeting 
for all participating graduates after the 9 AM Mass on April 
25th in Siena Hall. 
 
FATHERS AND SONS: GROWING TOGETHER 
The first in a series of free programs entitled, “Fathers and 
Sons: Growing Together” will take place at Holy Rosary on 
Saturday, April 24. The goal of the program is to facilitate the 
friendship and communication between dads and sons as they 
learn together 1. How to build one’s relationship with God (life 
of prayer); 2. Grow in Wisdom (that body of knowledge and 
principles that enable one to live a noble life and make good 
decisions); and 3. Build Virtue. After the two-hour program 
there will be optional additional activities like visits to the 

needy, sports or learning a new practical skill. Questions? 
Contact Marco Duarte at 817-253-3872. 
For Whom: Dads and their sons (preferably of ages 9 - 18) 
Schedule: 
11:00 Directed time of prayer lead by Fr. Corwin 
11:15 Confessions available for dads and sons 
11:15 Coffee, juice and donuts. A time for the families to get to 
know one another. 
12:00 Wisdom Seminar: “Science, Philosophy and the Existence of 
God. Part I” by Michael J. Kelleher, Ph.D., Chemistry Instructor 
with University of California, Berkeley 
1:00 Optional: Visit to the Needy, or Sports; or Learning a 
New Skill 
 
ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA April 30 | 7:00 PM 

Please join us for a Missa Cantata according to the Dominican 
Rite in observance of the feast of St. Catherine of Siena on 
Friday, April 30 at 7:00 PM. Liturgical music will be provided 
by Cantores in Ecclesia. 
 
MAY CROWNING May 2 | 9:00 AM 
The statue of Mary will be crowned at the 9:00 AM Mass on 
May 2. All are invited to bring flowers for Our Lady to any of 
the Masses on May 2, including the vigil on May 1! Vases will 
be provided at the side altar. 



 


